
 Friday 16th September -
Interschool Athletics       
Carnival, Merredin 

 Monday 19th September-
Learning Journey 

 Thursday 22 September - 
Public Holiday - No school 

 Friday 23rd September - 
Last day of school 

Future Dates 

 Tuesday 11th October –
Students return for Term 4  

2022 School                
Development Days  

Monday 10 October 

Friday 16 December 

TPS Bulletin 13 September 2022 
Week 9 Term 3 

A message from the Principal…………….. 
Dear Parents and Carers 

It has been a really busy term with many sporting events, NAIDOC activities, the early years’ assembly, 

Dudes Day, excursions and that does not account for everything going on in class with the students 

learning. 
 

Athletics Carnival 

What a fantastic event on Friday 2 September. Well done to all of the students who gave their very 

best on the day allowing Tammin Primary School to come away winners. Well done and  

congratulations to the Meckering Primary School students for their participation. The day would not be 

the same without them. 

Congratulations to everyone who won a trophy on the day. A special congratulation to Sophie for being 

awarded the Masson Shield. Thank you to Lainey Packham for her presentation of this shield. 

The parent support was overwhelming! Thank you everyone for your input in the many things that 

need to be done to make an event like a sports carnival run so well. Thank you also to my staff who put 

in a huge amount of work in the weeks leading up to the day, particularly Caroline Bradley – our chief 

organiser. 

Congratulations to all students selected to go on to the Interschool Athletics Carnival this Friday in  

Merriden. Good Luck! 
 

Public Holiday 

Next Thursday, 22 September, is a public holiday to commemorate the life of Queen Elizabeth II. School 

will be closed on that day. We are however open for business on Friday 23 September and look forward 

to seeing all students here for the last day of Term 3. 
 

Learning Journey 

Monday 19 September is our Learning Journey evening where you can come and enjoy the learning 

your child/ren have been engaging in. It is an exciting evening where your child/ren will guide you 

through a journey of experiences and achievements placed throughout the school. The evening begins 

at 5.30pm and will finish at 7pm. You can come along at any time during this timeframe to enjoy the 

journey. We invite you to join us for a BBQ hamburger as well. Please RSVP ASAP for catering purposes. 

I look forward to seeing you all there. 
 

Thank You 

I would like to thank the Tammar Village residents for their kind donation of sheep manure to go into 

our vegetable gardens. Spring is upon us and the students will be able to use the manure to prepare 

the garden beds for a vegie extravaganza! We hope that the Tammar Village residents will be able to 

join us to plant seeds and again later in the year when we get to eat the spoils! 
 

Reminder 

The P&C meeting will be held this Thursday at school starting at 6pm. 

I encourage you to join the meeting and support the P&C. They have provided a great deal of funding 

to help the school this year including the revamp of the front garden and wall construction, Year 6  

leavers shirts and the Year 5/6 Camp. I thank them for their commitment and continued support of the 

school. 

 

Yvonne Darcey 

Principal 
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The K-2 Class had a blast at their excursion to Cummins Theatre for 

the Edward the Emu performance. Including a picnic and play at the 

park and an exciting ride back to school on the TransWA Coaster. 

Thank you to parent helper Mrs Jackson and Mrs Bradley for driving 

the bus.  

We learnt from the Early Years 

Class procedures how to catch 

a dragon.  
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On Thursday 1 September, we welcomed many dudes into our school 
to celebrate Father's Day. Everyone enjoyed a sausage sizzle and tried 
their luck in a cricket game against some tough competition. Thank 
you to all of the dads, uncles, grandparents, big brothers and special 
male figures for coming and supporting this event - it was a great 
afternoon.  

The Tammin Meckering Athletics Carnival 

was a great day  enjoyed by the students 

and their families.  

Year 1/2 Champion Boy: Jamarley  

Year 1/2 Runner Up C/Boy: Mason  

Year 1/2 Champion Girl: Rylie  

Year 1/2 Runner Up C/Girl: Nina  

Year 3/4 Champion Boy: Johnathon  

Year 3/4 Runner Up C/Boy: Nate  

Year 3/4 Champion Girl: Charlotte  

Year 3/4 Runner Up C/Girl: Tayla & Polly  

Year 5/6 Champion Boy: James 

Year 5/6 Runner Up C/Boy: Lincoln  

Year 5/6 Champion Girl: Sophie  

Year 5/6 Runner Up C/Girl: Kimberley  

MASSON Shield: Sophie  
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Last Friday our students enjoyed taking part in NAIDOC Day activities. 

These included reading stories, painting pavers in the yarning circle, 

canvas painting and a free kebab lunch for all students.  
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